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20th July 2023 

Dear parent, 
We have reached the end of term at last and a school of very tired, but happy children 
are looking forward to a summer break. So too are their staff who have worked tirelessly 
all year long. 
 
Our final leavers assembly was very well received by parents and I think that this event 
will continue into the future. There were many happy tears this week and our thanks to all 
families for their support across the year. 
 
Parent questionnaires were very positive with 223 out of 224 returns saying they would 
recommend the school to others. Comments for us to consider were: 
• The number of trips and cost of them in Year 2 (We will ask current year 1 parents to 

indicate which trips they would like for their children next year, before term starts. 
In doing this, we will go with the majority of views on each trip, eliminating any that 
are not supported.) 

• Reducing the number of communications by text or email. This is very valid and we will 
try to reduce this and give as much notice as we can for events. 
 

Start of term 2023: 
Term starts 8:50am on Tuesday 5th September 2023 for all children in school. 
Reception classes on the 5th will be: 
Class 7 Mrs Meechan 9:00 until 3pm 
Class 8 Mrs Bell 9:15am until 3pm 
Class 9 Mrs Lewis 9.30am until 3pm 
From Wednesday 6th, all classes from 8:50am until 3pm for the remainder of the week 
and for week beginning 11th September 2023. From 18th September the 3pm finish stops 
and the normal 3.15pm collection time begins for the rest of the year. 
 
The children seemed to have enjoyed their final day of the year and we sincerely hope 
that everyone has a lovely summer and that the weather obliges for at least some of the 
time. Thanking you again for your support. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Wendy Angus 
 
 



 

Mrs Senior came 
to class 9 as an 
air hostess and 
greeted the 
passengers, 
seated them 
before they were 
served their 
‘breakfast’. The 
children really 
enjoyed this. 

Mrs Beverley Watts 
retired today after 
many years of 
dedicated service to 
Fulwell Infants. She will 
be greatly missed and 
we wish her a very 
happy, healthy 
retirement. 
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